

District of Columbia Government Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A Box 75115 Washington, DC 20013



November 28, 2006

Loretta A. Braxton, CPA Cluster Controller, PSJC 300 Indiana Avenue, NW Suite 4068 Washington, DC 20001

Dear Ms. Braxton:

At our regularly scheduled meeting on November 9, 2006, with a quorum present, our Commission voted unanimously to request the following information as an extension of the information gathered by the ANC6A Public Safety Committee Chair, Dr. Stephanie Nixon regarding compensation hours for court time:

- 1. Clarify whether all 5,094 names on the list were current officers working for MPD (i.e., did the list include retired officers, Park Police, Capitol Police, etc?);
- 2. Provide the dollar amounts associated with the compensation time for 2005 and dollar and hour amounts associated with court related compensation time for 2004;
- 3. Provide dollar and hour amounts associated with court-related compensation time (particularly papering) for 2004 and 2005.

Our Commission has been long concerned with MPD manpower on our streets and with the availability of attorneys in both the Juvenile Division of the Office of the Attorney General and the US District Attorneys Office. One possible issue that has been brought to the committee is the papering process.

If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Stephanie Nixon, at (202) 222-8570.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc: Keely Williams

Chief Charles Ramsey